[bookmark: _GoBack]December 13, 2019  ARTEC/ARTE I Board Meeting Minutes

1. Michael Arrington called the meeting to order.
2. Dr. Shank made a motion to approve the additions to the agenda and recognition of guest.  Dale Layne seconded the motion.  Motion passed.
3. Dr. Cox made a motion to approve the Agenda.  Dale Layne seconded the motion.  Motion passed.
4. Dr. Cox made a motion to approve the Consent Agenda.  Dale Layne seconded the motion.  Motion passed.
5. a. Review and approve revised grant application.  Act-Fast Choking Trainer comes is a set 4 items and the total cost for the set of 4 is $475.  Dr. Shank made a motion to approve the funding.  Dr. Lord seconded the motion.  Motion passed.
b. Phlebotomy class.  Discussed the phlebotomy class held in Boise.  Phlebotomy is an entry level job.  Because of the cost and travel to Boise there needs to be a system in place to verify the commitment of the students applying for the money to take the class.  It was recommended that proof of payment and teacher recommendation be provided before reimbursement will be provided.  Dr. Cox made a motion to reimburse $450 for a student who takes the course with proof of payment and teacher recommendation.  Erinn Neilson seconded the motion.  6 Yes votes and 2 no votes.  Motion passed.
c. Discussed college and career funding.  Ron Anthony made a motion to approve the application for College and Career funding.  Dr. Shank seconded the motion.  Motion passed.
d. State wants to change from average daily attendance to enrollment.  There will be new reporting.  It will be more work than the current system. Stay tuned.
e. Had a brief discussion on Performance Framework.  This topic will be discussed more in the January meeting.
f. Discussed Robotics team travel and TCC testing travel.  Question was asked if TCC is a certification?  Andy will work on an application.  Board will discuss travel possibilities and if bus travel will work.  This topic will be discussed more in future meetings.
6. a. Andy reviewed the meeting with Scott Bedke and Debbie Critchfield.
b. Funding discussion or explanation will be reviewed in a future meeting.
c. Reviewed the 20th anniversary of the $4.8 million dollar Albertson Foundation Donation.  Curtis Eaton is trying to make contact to thank the foundation.  Discussed having students who have benefited from the Charter Schools provide testimonials of the programs to thank the foundation.
d. Andy is working on the report for the work group committee work report for SBOE.  The report should be completed in the next couple of weeks.  The report will be provided to the board.
7. Next Meeting is Wednesday January 15th, 2020 at 7:00 a.m.
8. Ron Anthony made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Dr. Cox seconded the motion.  Motion passed.


